MYHA Board of Directors
Minutes

March 23, 2009

Meeting was called to order by President Aaron Keopple at 7:01 p.m.  Mission and vision were read by Mike Husby.
Roll call was completed.

MYHA Board Members present were: Aaron Keopple, LeAnne Talberg, Mike Husby, Burke Welch, Erik Davidson, Aaron Richartz, Brent Miller, Jessica Miller, Julia Tronnier, Scott Strong.

MYHA Board Member absent was Kelly Englant.

MYHA members present were:  Mark Rudiger, Sheri Platter, Donna Rudiger, Greg Anderson.

Member Comments:  None

Secretary’s Report:  February minutes will be completed and approved online.
Treasurer’s Report:  No Treasurer’s Report given.
Ice Board Update:

Talked about some rink maintenance issues.  Stout coach Terry Watkins would like to initiate a new program tentatively called “Hamburger and Homework” night.  MYHA families would be invited to entertain a pair of Stout skaters for supper.  Idea would for the Stout players emphasize the importance of school, and to help create relationships with the community. 

New rink project update was given.  Three prospective major donor meetings will be happening within the next week.  Marketing materials for the rest of the campaign are completed.  If we are not able to solidify major donors, the campaign will be delayed until the economy begins to recover and then be brought out and tried again.
There will be a spring break recruitment effort held  Monday, Tuesday and Thursday of spring break from 6-8 p.m. for free “try hockey” nights.  Flyers will be sent out to several local schools advertising this event.
There was an issue at the squirt tournament regarding inappropriate conduct from a coach.  The incident was discussed and the coach in question will be asked to send a letter of apology to the referees, MYHA and the New Richmond Hockey Association.  The letter should be previewed by Director of Hockey Ops Erik Davidson before being sent out.
Committee Reports:

General Operations:  Julia Tronnier

Work Assessment is almost completed for the year.  More scholarship money has come in and payment plans are being fulfilled. 

Online registration is being considered for next year.  This option will be further developed by the next General Operations board member.

Concessions: Jessica Miller
The concession stand had a great month with over $10,000 income.  YTD income is approximately $36,000.  Volunteer hours have been fulfilled as necessary.
Tournaments:  Scott Strong
Update on 3 on 3 tournament interest:

2 mite teams and two goalies

3 squirt teams and no goalies

3 peewees and no goalies

2 bantams

Adults 1 team and 1 goalie

Discussion was held on whether sufficient interest to hold the tournament.  Decided that we will wait to see what interest comes in the next week, and proceed from there.
Scheduling:  Burke Welch
Equipment turn in dates have been set for March 8th and 9th..     The returned equipment will be stored in locker room number 2.  A potential issue with jersey turn in was discussed.

Fundraising:  Aaron Richartz
Stick fundraiser has gone well this year.  The first annual golf outing has been set for May 16th at Whitetail Golf Course.  More information to follow.  

Ice and Recognition:  Brent Miller
The end of the year hockey banquet will be held Tuesday, March 24 at 7 p.m. in the High School Auditorium.  There will be no raffles.  Punch and cookies will be served.

The MYHA Annual meeting will be held at the Stout Ale House on April 16th.  Two new board members will need to be nominated at this meeting.
Hockey Operations:  Erik Davidson

The length of season for LTS was discussed.  The tentative plan for next year is that two sessions will be offered.  One session will run from October through December and the other will be from January through March.  An email is going to be sent out to all current LTS parents to inform them of this change in scheduling.

Coaching evaluations have been sent out to members.

Girls hockey update was given.  Chippewa Falls is still considering a coop with MYHA U12 and U14 girls program.  Waiting for feedback from their membership.

Communications:  Mike Husby
One more will be completed for the end of the hockey season.  A move will be made toward putting the chatter online instead of printing and mailing.  Each mailing costs about $250 to send.

Old Business:

None

New Business:

None

Meeting adjourned to closed discussion regarding Volunteer of Year.  A decision was made and meeting reconvened in open session.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Aaron Richartz.  Seconded by Brent Miller.  Meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.
